
 

March 7, 2019 
 
Amended Testimony Before the Oregon House Natural Resources Committee 

Subject:  HB 2841 – Allows ODFW to refuse to disclose certain information 
   

Chairman Witt and Members of the Committee: 

I am David Wiley a member of the Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation.  I live at 430 
NW Hartmann Ave, Sublimity, Oregon.  Today I am speaking for The Elk 
Foundation. 
 
The Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation strongly supports the concepts in HB 2841 
which would provide authority for ODFW, under strict guidance, to refuse to 
disclose certain information regarding sensitive wildlife and fisheries information, 
information that if irresponsibly exploited would endanger the subject species. HB 
2841 also sets forth the requirements of the recipient of sensitive information 
when and if ODFW determines that disclosure is reasonable and prudent. 
 
The Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation requests HB2841 be favorably viewed by 
the Committee and moved forward to the full House of Representatives with a 
Do-Pass recommendation. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Questions? 
 
Dave Wiley 
430 NW Hartmann Ave 
Sublimity, OR 97385 
(503) 767- 4901 
 
The mission of the Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation is to ensure the future of elk, other wildlife, 
their habitat and our hunting heritage. Nationally RMEF has more than 234,000 members in more 
than 500 chapters.  Within Oregon RMEF has ~16,000 members in 25 chapters statewide.  In 
Oregon, since 1986, RMEF and its partners have protected and enhanced 803,678 acres of 
habitat and opened 133,569 acres for public access; a value of $62,183,564 of which $6,630,920 
was provided by Oregon RMEF members 

 
 
 
 


